Minutes of the November 3, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee 
of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, 
Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Marisa Christiano, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Tricia Lockwood, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Barb Bave.

Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  She introduced new Ex. Comm. Members Alison Darbee (Outings Co-Chair) and Marisa Christiano (Programs Chair).
The minutes of the October 6, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tricia Lockwood, seconded by Jacki Bave. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the October Treasurer’s Report. We received money for the September dues, annual dinner and Fire Tower Challenge. The balance is $8,963.  There were 105 at the annual dinner, 102 paid and 3 guests. Dues for the end of the year are likely to be under budget, so we may finish with a loss.  He will begin work on the 2011 budget. The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Jim Schneider, seconded by Gretchen Steen. 
Heidi gave the Chapter Chair’s report. We received a letter from Club Executive Director Neil Woodworth thanking us for our donation for the lean-to event.  All Ex. Comm. and committee chair positions are now filled.

Website Chair George Sammons reported on his work in setting up a committee chair info section on the website.  Committee members are encouraged to try out their part of this.

Outings Co-Chair Alison Darbee discussed the draft outings procedures update that was circulated before the meeting.  Feedback was given, and appreciation for this work was expressed.  Committee members will review it further and it will be discussed at the next meeting.

The Winter Fire Tower Challenge was discussed.  The Committee approved the proposed rocker patch design that Jonathan Lane had previously sent out.  Barb Bave will follow up with him on other parts of this project.  The goal is to have it ready to go by December 1st.

John Schneider requested that budget ideas be submitted in the next week.  He also reported that the Winter Weekend at Heart Lake is all booked up.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported on the Club Conservation Committee meeting, at which fire tower and Marcellus Shale issues were discussed.  Also, she submitted a letter to DEC regarding the draft management plan for state forests, on behalf of the Chapter.

Mo Coutant reported on the Club HQ workday, which was well attended, and was followed by a hike on the Lake George rec trails across the road.

Alison Darbee said that she has the rental snowshoes and is assessing their condition.

Hospitality Chair Gretchen Steen said that the Saratoga Victorian Stroll is scheduled for December 2nd, and she will do the usual presentation for the Chapter.  She congratulated John Schneider for being awarded the ADK Trailblazer Award from the main Club at its annual President’s Dinner.  John said that he is stepping down as the lean-to adoption program coordinator.
Heidi teRiele Karkoski said that attendance at the annual dinner was good, and she will consider locations in the Glens Falls area for next year’s dinner.

Vice-Chair Tricia Lockwood said that she is using the newsletter to solicit input from Chapter members.

Marisa Christiano, Programs Chair, said that she is reviewing past programs for ideas for 2011 programs.
Secretary John Caffry reported on the mail collection and the minutes.  He then gave a brief presentation from the Chapter archives (which reside in an old champagne box in his basement).  The longest continuously serving members of the Chapter Executive Committee are: Tom Ellis (9/80), John Schneider (1/83), Jacki Bave (10/84), and John Caffry (1/87).

George Sammons, Website Chair, discussed the Club’s membership database, and said that we now have 510 e-mail addresses on the Chapter e-mail list.

Heidi reported for Pat Desbiens on Membership.  The numbers are down slightly.  Pat covered the EMS Club Days event with several volunteers.  Heidi also passed along various and sundry new ideas from Jonathan Lane.  She will follow up with him.

In the absence of Tom Ellis, on a motion by Gretchen Steen, seconded by John Schneider, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – potluck dinner on December 1, at 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
